ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

3RD SUDBURY SCOUT GROUP

WEDNESDAY 12TH JUNE  2019
Graham welcomed everyone to the meeting, introduced himself and other members of the Executive Committee before introducing Vince Quattrucci, District Chairman and Brian Clampin, District Representative, who were attending on behalf of Charmain Southgate the District Commissioner.  
Apologies
Apologies were received from Charmain Southgate, Cathy Challis and Steve Cridland.
Minutes of the Last AGM
There were no matters arising from the minutes so they were proposed by Brian Clampin and seconded by Vince Quattrucci as a true record and were signed by Graham Toy.
Section Reports
Graham invited everyone to read the Section reports for themselves in the packs distributed.

Treasurer’s Report
Giles talked everyone through the accounts which show a surplus this year of £5000 due to claiming Gift Aid over the last few years with claims made now up to date.  It is very important that parents do tick the Gift Aid box as this enables us to claim money back which helps our funds.  The HQ is let out to various organisations throughout the year which also helps towards our income.  Cleaning the HQ is a major cost and we do have an account set aside should we need any major repairs carried out and we have enough in the Reserve account should it be needed for anything unexpected.  We have recently had the  HQ revalued for insurance purposes as it had been indexed linked, with the value raised to £700,000.
Giles thanked Nick Farr for auditing the accounts and it was proposed and approved that he continues.

Graham thanked Giles for all his hard work on the accounts and keeping everything in order and for making the necessary claims for Gift Aid and also thanked parents for ticking the Gift Aid box which makes life much easier for Giles to make the Gift Aid claims.

Guy asked about the growth of the Group as at the recent St Georges day parade it was mentioned that Sudbury had not increased in Scout numbers although the subs figures are good.  Steve Challis said that unfortunately the information given at the St Georges Day Parade were incorrect as last years figures had been used by mistake and as a Group we have actually increased by 4% this year.

Steve Challis, AGSL, thanked Graham and all the Exec Members for their hard work throughout the year, for carrying out fire assessments and fundraising to provide new fire resistant hatch and kitchen doors.
Nomination of Officers
The following members agreed to stand for another year:-

Chairman
Graham Toy 

Proposed by Steve Challis and seconded by Guy Hume
Secretary
Kate Stiff

Proposed by Graham Toy and seconded by John Wiseman
Treasurer
Giles Hume

Proposed by Julie Penny and seconded by Alan Cummins
Accountant 
Nick Farr – Moore Green
Elect and Co-opt members were nominated en bloc:-

Beavers

Vacant

C Pack


Vacant


D Pack


Lindsey Harding Payne

Scouts


Sophie Cummins

Sea Scouts

Andrew Brown

Explorers

Vacant

Friends Chairman
Sue Lowe

Quartermaster

Anthony Wheadon (Geordie)
Co-opted Members

Brian Clampin




Helen Double
Members to be co-opted
Guy Hume

Leaders wishing to stand:
John Wiseman





Ross Holmes

Steve Challis said that parent representatives were needed for Beavers, Cubs and Explorers with Graham adding that we also need more people on the Executive Committee and anyone wishing to take on these roles would be made very welcome and no-one would be turned away!

Graham then handed over to Brian Clampin who as a District Representative said that Sudbury was the largest Group in the District and also one of the oldest and  often leads the way in activities and is a really super Group.  Importantly the Group needs a GSL, a post which is currently being run by Steve and Cathy Challis who also hold other positions in Scouting.  On behalf of Charmain he thanked the Group for doing a fabulous job but finding a new GSL was the next task for the Group.  Brian also stressed the need for parent representatives as the running of the Group was a team effort, so he encouraged everyone to ask family, friends etc to come and help.
Graham thanked Brian for his kind words and then proceeded to explain some details of the Fire Risk Assessment journey that has begun to be undertaken but also that it has to be done in bite size chunks with fundraising continuing to take place so that we can prioritise spending and move things forward.  Graham gave a big thank you to all the Exec members for all their support during these challenging times.

Justine Bath is leaving the Executive Committee due to other commitments and Graham thanked her for all her help and hard work over the years and presented her with some flowers.
Graham thanked everyone for coming to the meeting on such a miserable, rainy evening and Steve thanked all the Leaders for running such successful Sections.

The meeting closed at 8.25pm.
